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A recessed portion of the January 13, 2016 meeting of the Town of Neversink 
Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm by Supervisor Chris Mathews.   
 
ROLL CALL 
 Board Members 
 Supervisor Chris Mathews    PRESENT     
 Councilman Keith Zanetti    PRESENT    
 Councilman Michael Brooks   PRESENT    
 Councilman Michael Mullen    ABSENT    
 Councilman Richard Coombe Jr.   PRESENT   
 
OTHER TOWN OFFICIALS 
 Highway Superintendent Preston Kelly  PRESENT    
 Code Enforcement Officer Keith Stryker PRESENT 
 
GUESTS 
 Tom Mitchell     Cathy Russo 
 Chris Russo     Dominick Scanna 
 Fernando Costa    Jim McCarthy 
 Doug Hamilton 
 

Ø Route 42 Park – The Town Board and those present from Tri-Valley Little 
League discussed getting the new fields located at the Route 42 Park ready 
for spring baseball season.  Supervisor Mathews and Highway 
Superintendent Kelly met and prepared an overview if things to finish at the 
new town park.  The list of items were discussed.  Estimates are needed in 
order to decide what items can be done this year and what items will need to 
wait.  The construction of the maintenance building was discussed as this is 
where the main electrical service panel will be located.  The discussion will 
continue at the February Town Board Meeting. 

Ø Jim McCarthy and Doug Hamilton were present tonight with concerns 
about recent events at 8063 State Route 55.  The owner was charged with 
several counts of animal cruelty.  The Town Code Enforcement Officer has 
met with the owner and will be closely monitoring the situation.   

  
 

ADJOURN OR RECESS  
 On motion by Councilman Richard Coombe Jr., seconded by Councilman 
Keith Zanetti, the meeting was adjourned at 10:13 pm, put to a vote and 
UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
____________________ 
Lisa Garigliano, Town Clerk    


